Board of Aldermen

Town of Chapel Hill, N. C.

The Board of Aldermen met jointly with the Planning Board on February 28, 1958, at 4:00 P.M., o'clock at the Town Hall with the following present: Mayor Cornwell: Aldermen Davis, Strowd, Robinson, Wager, Giduz and Walters: Town Manager Rose.

Planning Board members were: Chairman Umstead; Messrs. Chapin, Conner, Potter and Assistant Anderson.

Mayor Cornwell stated that the purpose of the meeting was to study the report and the recommendations of the Planning Board. Assistant Anderson outlined the report on the particular Board. Assistant Anderson outlined the report on the parking situation in Chapel Hill. The Planning Board recommended that the Town of Chapel Hill install parking meters; that the revenue derived be set up in a special account to be used for parking and traffic improvement and for the purchasing of offstreet parking lots as needed.

The Planning Board report is attached hereto.

The Board of Aldermen studied the recommendations and asked that $M_{\rm P}$. Joe Hakan, University Engineer report the number of parking spaces that will be lost by the extension of Phillips Hall and Peabody Hall.

The meeting was adjourned at 5:00 P.M., o'clock.

You Town Clerk

February 28, 1958